Subject: Request for Transfer of Electricity Wholesaler Licence (EW-2024-0258) to Dome Mine
Ltd.

Dear Office of the Registrar,

| am writing on behalf of Goldcorp Canada Ltd. (“Goldcorp”), a wholly owned subsidiary of
Newmont Corporation (“Newmont”), to formally request the transfer of its electricity wholesaler
licence (EW-2024-0258) to Dome Mine Ltd. This request is being made in connection with the
pending acquisition of Newmont’s Porcupine Complex by Discovery Silver Corp. (“Discovery”), as
announced on January 27, 2025. Discovery is a publicly traded company listed on the Toronto Stock
Exchange that trades under the ticker ‘DSV’.

To facilitate the acquisition, the assets of the Porcupine Complex will be transferred to Dome, a new
entity that was recently incorporated. Dome is currently wholly owned by Goldcorp. At closing of
the transaction, Discovery will acquire all shares of Dome, making it the new entity responsible for
the operations of the Porcupine Complex. The transaction is currently expected to close on April 15,
2025.

To support this request, we have attached the following documents:

o Discovery press release on January 27, 2025, announcing the acquisition of Newmont’s
Porcupine Complex

The requested timeline for completing the transfer of the electricity wholesaler licence is April 15,
2025, to align with the transaction closing date. We appreciate the Ontario Energy Board’s efforts in
facilitating this transfer and are available to provide any additional information or documentation
required to complete the process.

Please confirm receipt of this request and advise us of any next steps. Should you have any
questions, feel free to contact me at arash.hosseinpour@newmont.com or 705-406-4741.

Sincerely,

Arash Hosseinpour, P.Eng PMP
Full Potential Engineer
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